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Policy Statement: Feedback to Applicants 

Feedback to applicants applying to full-time undergraduate and postgraduate courses leading to eligibility for professional registration 


2018-19 entry
The majority of courses offered by the School of Health & Social Care lead to eligibility for professional registration.

The courses involve 50% practice placement and due to this the amount of places we offer  is determined by practice placement capacity. As a result, the demand for some courses is higher in comparison to others, making the selection process more competitive.

The University and statutory/professional bodies determine the entry criteria to our courses.

The selection panel will use all indicators to aid their decision in the selection process.

Where an application is unsuccessful, we will send general feedback to the specific individual on request. We will offer feedback normally within 25 working days from when the applicant receives confirmation of our decision via the UCAS Track system – it is the applicant’s responsibility to check UCAS Track for decisions. This also applies to direct applications to the University for our Masters courses, however, the 25 working days will be from receipt of our decision letter.
Due to the high number of applications, it is not possible to provide detailed individual feedback or further discussion.
Feedback will be based on pre-determined criteria for shortlisting and interview.

Where an applicant wishes to formally appeal the decision made, they must do so under the University Admissions Appeals Procedure which can be found on the University website.
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